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100 John West Way 
Aurora, Ontario 
L4G 6J1 
(905) 727-3123
aurora.ca 

Town of Aurora 

Member Motion 
Mayor’s Office 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Re:  Request the Redistribution of the Provincial Land Transfer Tax and GST 
to Municipalities for Sustainable Infrastructure Funding 

To: Members of Council 

From: Mayor Tom Mrakas 

Date: November 5, 2024 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Whereas municipalities face growing infrastructure needs, including roads, bridges, 
public transit, water systems, and other critical services, which are essential to 
community well-being and economic development; and 

Whereas the current sources of municipal revenue, including property taxes and user 
fees, are insufficient to meet these increasing demands for infrastructure investment; 
and 

Whereas the Province of Ontario currently collects the Land Transfer Tax (LTT) on 
property transactions in municipalities across the province, generating significant 
revenue that is not directly shared with municipalities; and 

Whereas the Federal Government collects the Goods and Services Tax (GST) on 
property transactions, a portion of which could be directed to municipalities to address 
local infrastructure needs; and 

Whereas redistributing a portion of the Provincial Land Transfer Tax and GST to 
municipalities would provide a predictable and sustainable source of funding for local 
infrastructure projects without creating a new tax burden on residents or homebuyers; 
and 

Whereas a redistribution of a portion of the existing Land Transfer Tax and GST would 
allow municipalities to better plan and invest in long-term infrastructure initiatives, 
supporting local economic growth and improving the quality of life for residents; 

1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That Aurora Town Council formally requests
the Provincial Government to consider redistributing a portion of the Land Transfer
Tax collected on property transactions to municipalities; and
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Request the Redistribution of the Provincial Land Transfer Tax and GST to 
Municipalities for Sustainable Infrastructure Funding 
November 5, 2024 Page 2 of 2 

2. Be It Further Resolved That Aurora Town Council calls on the Federal Government to
allocate a percentage of the GST collected on property sales to municipalities; and

3. Be It Further Resolved That this redistribution of the Land Transfer Tax and GST
should be structured to provide predictable and sustainable funding to
municipalities, allowing for better long-term planning and investment in
infrastructure projects that benefit local communities, thus ensuring that local
governments receive a fair share of the revenue to address critical infrastructure
needs; and

4. Be It Further Resolved That copies of this resolution be forwarded to Prime Minister
Justin Trudeau, Premier Doug Ford, the Ontario Minister of Finance, the Minister of
Municipal Affairs and Housing, local Members of Parliament (MPs) and Members of
Provincial Parliament (MPPs); and

5. Be It Further Resolved That copies of this resolution be forwarded to all 444
Municipalities in Ontario, the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM), and the
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) for their endorsement and advocacy.
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Resolution: EOWC Support of Canadian and Ontario Governments’ Negotiations with the 
United States Government on Trade Tariffs  

Moved by: Corinna Smith-Gatcke, Warden of the United Counties of Leeds & Grenville 
Seconded by: Steve Ferguson, Vice-Chair, EOWC / Mayor of Prince Edward County  

Whereas the Canadian government is currently in negotiations with the United States (U.S.) 
government on their proposed 25% tariffs on Canadian goods exported to the U.S.; and 

Whereas Canada’s Prime Minister and Ontario’s Premier have outlined several plans to combat the 
impact that the proposed tariffs would have on Ontario which focus on strengthening trade between 
Ontario and the U.S. while bringing jobs back home for workers on both sides of the border; and 

Whereas the Canadian government has also outlined several ways to address the current relationship 
with the U.S. including establishing the Council on Canada-U.S. relations to support the federal 
government as it negotiates with the U.S. on tariffs; and 

Whereas trade between Ontario and the U.S. is very important to our residents and local economies, 
and requires all levels of government to work together in the best interest of those residents; and 

Whereas according to data from the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, across Ontario 
municipalities are expected to spend between $250 and $290 billion on infrastructure in the next 10 
years; and 

Whereas Ontario municipalities have traditionally treated trade partners equally and fairly in all 
procurements in accordance with our established international trade treaties; and 

Whereas municipalities play a crucial role as part of the Team Canada approach to combat tariffs and 
support businesses in our procurement for capital and infrastructure programs; and  

Whereas there are trade barriers between Canadian provinces and territories. 

Therefore, be it resolved that the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus supports the Canadian and 
Ontario governments on the measures they have put in-place in response to the proposed U.S. tariffs 
on Canadian goods and ask that they take any and all measures to protect the interests of Ontario in 
any upcoming trade negotiations, and ensure municipalities are part of the coordinated Team Canada 
approach;   

And that the Canadian and Ontario governments remove any impediments to municipalities preferring 
Canadian companies and services for capital projects and other supplies;  

And that the Canadian and Ontario governments take action to remove trade barriers between 
provinces as a response to U.S. tariffs and support Canadian businesses; 

And that the Canadian and Ontario governments remove all legislative barriers that impact the ability 
to buy local, and indemnify municipalities should there be challenges to buying Canadian;  

And that the Canadian and Ontario governments continue to invest in infrastructure to provide 
stability, jobs, and support our communities’ social and economic prosperity over the long-term. 
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Be it further resolved, that copies of this motion be sent to: 

● The Right Hon. Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada

● The Hon. Melanie Joly, Minister of Foreign Affairs

● The Hon. Nate Erskine-Smith, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities

● Doug Ford, Leader of the Progressive Conservative Party

● Marit Stiles, Leader of the Ontario New Democratic Party

● Bonnie Crombie, Leader of the Ontario Liberal Party

● Mike Schreiner, Leader of the Ontario Green Party

● Ontario’s Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade

● Ontario’s Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

● Rebecca Bligh, President, FCM and Councillor, City of Vancouver

● Robin Jones, President, AMO and Mayor of Westport

● Christa Lowry, Chair, Rural Ontario Municipal Association

● Jeff Leal, Chair, Eastern Ontario Leadership Council

● John Beddows, Chair, Eastern Ontario Mayors’ Caucus

● All regional Members of Canadian Parliament

● All candidates running as Ontario Members of Parliament

● All of Ontario’s municipalities for their support

Carried 

Chair Bonnie Clark, EOWC 

February 10, 2025 
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 Municipality of  
Northern Bruce Peninsula 

56 Lindsay Road 5, R.R. #2, Lion’s Head, ON N0H 1W0 
Telephone: 1-833-793-3537 | Fax: (519)-793-3823 

www.northbrucepeninsula.ca 
 
 

Notice of Motion  

RE: Cell Towers and their Associated Maintenance 

#06-05-2025 

Moved by Aman Sohrab 

Seconded by Laurie (Smokey) Golden 

Whereas the Municipality of Northern Peninsula experienced several power outages in 
the fall of 2024; 

Whereas this resulted in loss of cellular services that was caused by a faulty generator 
on the cell tower site and, the entire Northern Bruce Peninsula had no cellular and/or 
communication services; and 

Whereas intermittent or complete lack of cellular services and maintenance of current 
cellular infrastructure in rural communities creates a significant barrier to access to 
emergency services, negatively affects emergency response time, and increase public 
safety risk; 

Therefore, it is resolved that Canada and the Province of Ontario set targets to close 
gaps in cellular service in rural communities and mandate service providers in 
partnership with all levels of government to develop a 48-hour maximum maintenance 
period for repairing of cellular infrastructure; 

Further that a copy of this motion be sent to the Federal Department of innovation, 
Science and Economic Development Canada (ISED), Municipalities throughout Ontario, 
MP for Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound, Alex Ruff and MPP for Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound 
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 Municipality of  
Northern Bruce Peninsula 

56 Lindsay Road 5, R.R. #2, Lion’s Head, ON N0H 1W0 
Telephone: 1-833-793-3537 | Fax: (519)-793-3823 

www.northbrucepeninsula.ca 
 
 

Notice of Motion  

RE: Proposed Mandate that all new cars and trucks sold in Canada be equipped with a 
tow hook 

#06-06-2025 

Moved by Rod Anderson 

Seconded by Aman Sohrab 

Whereas following a major snowstorm throughout the Municipality of Northern 
Peninsula during the week of January 27th, 2025, several abandoned vehicles were left 
on municipal roads causing many problems with road clearing procedures; and 

Whereas these abandoned vehicles had no means of towing, due to the lack of a tow 
hook and area tow trucks were busy with the volume of calls and/or road closures; 

And further be it resolved that the Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula sees that 
there is merit, to having tow hooks installed on new vehicles throughout the Province of 
Ontario; and 

Further that a copy of this motion be sent to the Automobile Manufacturing Companies 
in Ontario, Municipalities throughout Ontario, the Premier of Ontario, Canadian Towing 
Association and MPP for Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound 
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The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 
519-524-8344 
townhall@goderich.ca 
www.goderich.ca 
  
 
Monday, January 20, 2025 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford       SENT VIA EMAIL 
Premier of Ontario  
Premier’s Office, Legislative Building, Room 281 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1 
Premier@ontario.ca  
 
Tho Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria  
Minister of Transportation 
5th Flr, 777 Bay St  
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8 
minister.mto@ontario.ca     
 
RE: Support for an Ontario-wide licencing framework for rideshare companies  
 
Dear Premier Ford and Minister Sarkaria,  
 
Please be advised of the following motion that was passed at the January 13, 2025, Goderich Town 
Council meeting:  
 

Moved By: Councillor Kelly 
Seconded By: Deputy Mayor Noel   
Whereas Rideshare services are increasingly relied upon by seniors, students, visitors and 
tourists, and residents looking for safe, affordable, convenient, and reliable ways to travel; 
And Whereas, the standardization and consistency of regulations across municipalities, 
participially in Ontario, can improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the regulatory 
framework; 
And Whereas, transferring the responsibility of ride-share regulations and licensing to the 
provincial level would contribute to a more streamlined and uniform governance structure, 
while eliminating associated red tape and unnecessary administrative costs; 
Therefore, Be It Resolved that the Town of Goderich Council hereby expresses its support for 
the migration of ride-share regulations and licensing from the municipal level to the provincial 
level; 
Be It Further Resolved that the Town of Goderich Council formally requests the Government of 
Ontario to initiate the transfer of responsibilities in the interest of creating a more coherent and 
standardized regulatory framework for ride-sharing services across the province; 
Be It Further Resolved that copies of this motion be distributed to the Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario; the Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation; the 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Honourable Lisa 
Thompson, Minister of Rural Affairs; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the 
Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, the County of Huron; and all six neighbouring Huron County 
lower-tier municipalities, and all Ontario municipalities. 
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The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 
519-524-8344 
townhall@goderich.ca 
www.goderich.ca 
  
 

        CARRIED  
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 519-524-8344 ext. 210 or 
afisher@goderich.ca   
 
Yours truly,  

 
Andrea Fisher 
Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 
/ab 
  
Enclosed:  

1. Policy Note – Expanding Transportation Options in Ontario 
2. Eastern Ontario Warden’s Caucus Letter of Support 

 
cc:  Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing minister.mah@ontario.ca  

Hon. Lisa Thompson, Minister of Rural Affairs minister.mra@ontario.ca     
The Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO)  amopresident@amo.on.ca  
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) roma@roma.on.ca  
Meredith Staveley-Watson, Manager of Government Relations, EOWC info@eowc.org     
The Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, info@eowc.org  
The County of Huron and all neighbouring Huron County lower-tier municipalities and all 
Ontario municipalities.  
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Policy Note - Expanding Transportation Options in Ontario

The purpose of this note is to outline the current challenges with respect to the regulation of
ridesharing in Ontario and the benefits to the province that could be unlocked through a
provincial regulatory framework.

Context
Current Challenges
Municipal Interest in Ontario
Benefits of Provincial Approach
Jurisdictional Scan

Context

● Since 2016, dozens of municipalities across Ontario have developed unique bylaws to
regulate ridesharing.

● These bylaws cover topics such as licensing scheme, insurance requirements, driver
screening standards, vehicle requirements, and fee / payment schedules.

● Currently, there are several ridesharing companies operational in Ontario, including Lyft,
U-Ride, Uber and others.

● Ridesharing provides a vital transportation option in communities across the province,
but much of the province is still underserved by ridesharing services.

Current Challenges

The current regulatory structure has significant policy challenges that impacts the province’s
transportation system and economic growth. Challenges include:

● Patchwork regulatory framework - As the province recently demonstrated through its
One Fare announcement, transportation does not stop at municipal boundaries and is
increasingly regional. The regulation of ridesharing has become a patchwork regulatory
system where a driver can pick up in one municipality but may not be able to pick up in
the neighbouring municipality, leading to deadheading.

● Increasing red tape - For ridesharing companies that wish to expand in Ontario at the
moment, they have to go to individual municipalities and develop bespoke compliance
systems. This increases red tape and the cost of doing business in Ontario. It severely
limits the ability of ridesharing companies to scale across rural Ontario.

● Lack of rural transportation options - Many rural municipalities in Ontario are
significantly growing as a result of the Government’s investment in housing and
infrastructure, yet they lack sufficient transportation options for their residents. Even
when options exist, they are often only available at limited times of the day.

1
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Municipal Interest in Ontario

Due to the lack of rural transportation options and the benefits of ridesharing services, over the
past months, several municipalities that do not currently have ridesharing services have
expressed interest in bringing ridesharing to their communities. These include:

● Municipality of Brighton - Northumberland-Peterborough South
● Township of Russell - Glengarry-Prescott-Russell
● City of Pembroke - Renfrew-Nippising-Pembroke
● Township of Southgate - Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound
● Town of St. Mary’s - Perth-Wellington

Some of these communities, including Brighton, ON have already passed resolutions (see
Appendix A for full resolution) declaring “support for the migration of ride-share regulations and
licensing from the municipal level to the provincial level”.

Benefits of Provincial Approach

A provincial approach to the regulation of ridesharing would have considerable benefits to the
Ontario economy and the people of Ontario. These benefits include:

● Supports economic development - As Ontario continues to attract investments in
areas such as EV manufacturing, communities across the province will need additional
transportation options. Ridesharing helps people get around growing communities while
also providing part-time flexible work opportunities.

● Connects communities - The current patchwork regulatory structure does not reflect
the reality of regional transportation, which does not stop at municipal borders. Similar to
the One Fare approach of the government, a provincial regulatory framework would
allow people to use ridesharing to move seamlessly between communities in the
province.

● Helps reduce impaired driving - Research shows that the presence of ridesharing in a
community can help reduce impaired driving, which is why Uber is a proud partner of
MADD Canada. In many rural communities, transportation options are often sparse or
unavailable late at night, which can lead some to drive impaired. A provincial regulatory
framework would allow ridesharing to expand more easily into these communities and
provide citizens with a good reason not to drink and drive.

● Enables innovative approaches to transit - Uber and the Town of Innisfil co-designed
a custom transit solution, named Innisfil Transit. With a touch of a button, residents are
offered flat fare rides to popular destinations, such as the train station, the recreation
complex, or the Innisfil Employment Area. Since the launch of Innisfil Transit, thousands
of residents have taken trips to connect with the commuter rail station, get to work, go
out with friends, or visit their doctor.

● Connectivity to higher order transit - As Metrolinx builds out the GO RER expansion
and the Ontario Northlander resumes services, more Ontarians and visitors to our

2
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province will use these services to connect with communities. Ridesharing would help
boost the success of these services by serving as a “first-mile / last-mile” solution in
communities across the RER and Northlander corridors.

Jurisdictional Scan

The majority of other provinces in Canada have adapted a provincial model to the regulation of
ridesharing. Some examples of provincial models include:

Province Legislation Website / More Information

Newfoundland and Labrador Transportation Network
Company Regulations

Transportation Network
Companies (Ride-sharing
Service) - Digital Government
and Service NL

Quebec Bill 17, An Act respecting
remunerated passenger
transportation by automobile -
National Assembly of Québec

Authorized drivers or drivers
of a vehicle comparable to a
taxi - SAAQ

Alberta Transportation Network
Companies Regulation

Ride-for-hire services |
Alberta.ca

Saskatchewan Vehicles for Hire Act

Vehicles for Hire Regulations

Ridesharing services - SGI

3
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Appendix A: Municipality of Brighton Resolution

WHEREAS, the Municipality of Brighton faces challenges related to limited access to
transportation, and there exists a pressing need for a ride-sharing service to address
transportation gaps within our community;

WHEREAS rideshare services are increasingly relied upon by seniors, students, visitors and
tourists, and residents looking for safe, affordable, convenient, and reliable ways to travel;

WHEREAS, the standardization and consistency of regulations across municipalities,
particularly in Ontario, can improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the regulatory framework;

WHEREAS, transferring the responsibility of ride-share regulations and licensing to the
provincial level would contribute to a more streamlined and uniform governance structure, while
eliminating associated red tape and unnecessary administrative costs;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Municipality of Brighton Council hereby expresses its
support for the migration of ride-share regulations and licensing from the municipal level to the
provincial level;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Municipality of Brighton Council formally requests the
Government of Ontario to initiate the transfer of responsibilities in the interest of creating a more
coherent and standardized regulatory framework for ride-sharing services across the province;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that copies of this motion be distributed to the Honourable Doug
Ford, Premier of Ontario; the Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation; the
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Honourable David
Piccini, Member of Provincial Parliament for Northumberland-Peterborough South; the
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, the
County of Northumberland; and all six neighbouring Northumberland lower-tier municipalities,
and all Ontario municipalities.

4
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October 24, 2024 
  
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Legislative Building, Room 281 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1 
Premier@ontario.ca 
 
Tho Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria  
Minister of Transportation 
5th Flr, 777 Bay St  
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8 
minister.mto@ontario.ca  
  
  
Re: Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus support for an Ontario-wide 
licensing framework for rideshare companies 
  
Dear Premier Ford and Minister Sarkaria,   
 
On behalf of the Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC), representing 103 
rural and small urban municipalities across Eastern Ontario, I am writing to 
request that the Ontario Government strongly consider adopting a province-
wide licensing framework for rideshare companies.  
 
Municipalities across Eastern Ontario, including the County of 
Northumberland and Township of Russell, have been advocating for a 
provincial licensing framework for rideshare companies that would align 
Ontario with Quebec and British Columbia. Ridesharing provides a vital 
transportation option in communities across Ontario, but much of the 
province is still underserved by ridesharing services. 
  
In many parts of the province, ridesharing is unregulated or regulated in a 
‘patchwork’ manner. Since 2016, dozens of municipalities across Ontario have 
developed unique bylaws to regulate ridesharing. These bylaws cover topics 
such as licensing scheme, insurance requirements, driver screening 
standards, vehicle requirements, and fee / payment schedules. 
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The benefits of an Ontario-wide licensing framework of rideshare companies 
include:  
 

• Supports economic development - As Ontario continues to attract 
investments in areas such as electronic vehicle (EV) manufacturing, 
communities across the province will need additional transportation 
options. Ridesharing helps people get around growing communities 
while also providing part-time flexible job opportunities. 
 

• Connects communities - The current patchwork regulatory structure 
does not reflect the reality of regional transportation, which does not 
stop at municipal borders. Similar to the One Fare approach of the 
government, a provincial regulatory framework would allow people to 
use ridesharing to move seamlessly between communities in the 
province.  
 

• Helps reduce impaired driving - Research shows that the presence of 
ridesharing in a community can help reduce impaired driving. In many 
rural communities, transportation options are often sparse or 
unavailable late at night, which can lead some individuals to choose to 
drive impaired. A provincial regulatory framework would allow 
ridesharing to expand more easily into these communities and provide 
people with a safe ride option.  
 

• Enables innovative approaches to transit – As one example of 
innovative partnerships, the Town of Innisfil and Uber Canada co-
designed a custom transit solution, named Innisfil Transit. With a touch 
of a button, residents are offered flat fare rides to popular destinations, 
such as the train station, the recreation complex, or the Innisfil 
Employment Area. Since the launch of Innisfil Transit, thousands of 
residents have taken trips to connect with the commuter rail station, 
get to work, go out with friends, or visit their doctor.  

 
Premier Ford and Minister Sakaria, we thank you for your consideration of this 
important issue. As always, the EOWC remains a trusted partner and 
welcomes continued collaboration and opportunities for open dialogue on 
behalf of our member municipalities. 
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Sincerely, 
  

 
  
Peter Emon 
Chair, 2024 
Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus 
Info@eowc.org  
 
 
CC:  Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

minister.mah@ontario.ca  
 
 Hon. Lisa Thompson, Minister of Rural Affairs 

minister.mra@ontario.ca   
  
 The Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO)  

amopresident@amo.on.ca  
 
 Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) 
 roma@roma.on.ca  
  

Meredith Staveley-Watson, Manager of Government Relations, EOWC 
info@eowc.org  
 

 
      

  
 

Page 15 of 17

mailto:Info@eowc.org
mailto:minister.mah@ontario.ca
mailto:minister.mra@ontario.ca
mailto:amopresident@amo.on.ca
mailto:roma@roma.on.ca
mailto:info@eowc.org


Office of the City Clerk 
Woodstock City Hall 

P.O. Box1539 
500 Dundas Street 

Woodstock, ON 
N4S 0A7 

Telephone 519-539-1291 

February 25, 2025 

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 

Via email: premier@ontario.ca 

At the regular meeting of Woodstock City Council held on February 20, 2025, the 
following resolution was passed: 

“Whereas speeding, distracted driving, and impaired driving are among the leading 
causes of driving related collisions, injuries, and fatalities in Ontario; and, 

Whereas municipalities are called upon to modify driver behaviour through expensive 
infrastructure and even more expensive policing; and, 

Whereas infrastructure and policing are inherently limited in their effectiveness at 
reducing speed and distracted driving, and entirely ineffective at reducing impaired 
driving; 

Therefore be it resolved that the City of Woodstock calls on the Provincial and Federal 
governments to do everything in their power to limit speeding, distracted driving , and 
impaired driving, and thereby reduce collisions, injuries, and fatalities in our 
communities; and,  

That the City of Woodstock specifically requests that the Government of Ontario take 
action to implement the rural road safety program that Good Roads has committed to 
lead, which will allow Ontario's rural municipalities to make the critical investments 
needed to reduce the number of people being killed and seriously injured on Ontario’s 
rural roads; and,  

That City of Woodstock Staff work with Oxford County and all Oxford municipalities on 
the feasibility of implementing a long term Vision Zero Policy and the Good Roads Rural 
Road Safety strategy across all of Oxford; and, 

That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Ontario Premier, Ontario Minister of 
Transportation, Ontario Minister of Infrastructure, Ontario Minister of Agriculture, Ontario 
Minister of Rural Affairs, Ontario Associate Minister of Emergency Preparedness and 
Response, and Ontario Minister of Health; and, 

FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to all Oxford police services boards, Safe 
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and Well Oxford, Good Roads, and all municipalities in Ontario requesting their 
support.” 

 

Yours Truly,  
 
 
 
 
Jeff Bunn 
Manager, Legislative Services/ Deputy City Clerk  
City of Woodstock 
 
Cc.  
 
The Hon. Prabmeet Sakaria, Minister of Transportation - prabmeet.sarkaria@pc.ola.org 
The Hon. Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure - kinga.surmaco@pc.ola.org 
The Hon. Rob Flack, Minister of Agriculture - minister.omafra@ontario.ca 
Trevor Jones, Associate Minister of Emergency Preparedness and Response -
trevor.jones3@ontario.ca 
The Hon. Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health - sylvia.jones@ontario.ca 
Woodstock Police Services - nnovacich@woodstockpolice.ca 
Police Services Board - oapsb@oapsb.ca;  
Safe and Well Oxford – safewelloxford@gmail.com 
Good Roads - info@goodroads.ca 
Association of Municipalities Ontario - amo@amo.on.ca  
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) - roma@roma.on.ca 

And all municipalities in Ontario 
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